SHADOW HILLS ESTATES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

MEETING MINUTES -September 26, 2000 

Held at Eric Hamilton's residence at 10810 Wicks Avenue

PRESENT:

BOARD MEMBERS:
  Eric Hamilton (President), Howard Lontoc (Treasurer), Camela Lacayo (Member-at-large), Wendy O'Brien (Secretary)

HOMEOWNERS:
 Chris Akers,  Helen Budlong, Darrin Chin, Barbara Green, Tricia Hamilton, Judy Sonney, Sharon Stark, Russell Stark, Michele Swallow

This meeting could not be called as the "annual meeting" as there was not a quorum present and/or by proxy.  Annual meeting has been rescheduled to Tuesday, October 24 at 7:00 p.m. at the Hamilton residence.

CALL TO ORDER AT 7:25 p.m.  All present were encouraged to speak to their neighbors regarding their attendance at the next meeting or submitting their proxy.  The block party for 2000 was successful, with costs kept to a minimum.  

The minutes of the August 9, 2000 meeting were ready by Eric Hamilton.  Motion made by Carmela Lacaya approve the minutes as read.  Seconded by Howard Lontoc.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried. 

TREASURER'S REPORT: Howard Lontoc read the report of the balances of the Operating Fund and Reserve Fund for the month of August, 2000: 


$10,392.88
Operating Fund ending balance 


$17,052.79
Reserve Fund ending balance 


$27,556.55
Total Funds 

Howard Lontoc noted that his term as Treasurer is up at the end of December.  A new treasurer needs to be appointed.  It was suggested that possibly new homeowner Mark Gleeson might be interested. 

OTHER BUSINESS: Our streets will be closed off for Hallowe'en, as in previous years.  Homeowners should expect to see anywhere between 400 and 500 visitors at their door on October 31. 

Grading of the horse trails was started (Orcas) with repairs on Janetta to follow.  $525. has been spent so far.  Motion made by Judy Sonney to spend (up to) an additional  $520 for further repairs.  Seconded by Howard Lontoc.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried. 

Eric Hamilton will call the City once again regarding the graffiti removal in the Estates.   Judy Sonney noted that her mail box had been broken into in the past.  Carmela Lacayo noted that the Estates may want to look into a "Neighborhood Watch" in the future. 

7:45 p.m. 
MEETING ADJOURNED.

